

## CHINESE CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

730 Sacramento Street, San Francisco, CA 94108

(415) 982-3000 Fax: (415) 982-4720

January 25, 2021

San Francisco Board of Supervisors 1 Dr Carlton B Goodlett Pl #244 San Francisco, CA 94102

Dear Board of Supervisors,

On behalf of the Chinese Chamber of Commerce (CCC), I am writing to support Mayor London Breed's nomination of Larry Yee to the San Francisco Police Commission.

Grew up in Chinatown's Ping Yuen Public Housing Development, Yee had deep roots with the Chinese community through active community services and advocacy. Yee has earned credibility as a community advocate through decades of hard work and commitment to serving the community he grew up in. In 1996, Larry joined the Yee Shew Yan Benevolent Association and served on the boards of multiple community organizations.

For the past twelve years, he has served as the Secretary and Treasurer of Communication Workers of America (CWA) Local 9410. Yee has also previously served as the Vice President of the Asian Pacific American Labor Alliance.

Yee has been a part of numerous rallies and strikes fighting for racial, social, and economic justice. Having a deep understanding of the importance of access to medical care, Yee organized Medicare for All in 2012. He marched with the national AFL-CIO to increase the minimum wage. Larry stood with hotel workers and many persons of color when they were fighting to improve their working wages and conditions.

We strongly believe that Yee's deep roots with the community and his experiences with labor organizations will be a vital asset to the Police Commission.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely.

Eddie Au President

Chinese Chamber of Commerce

From: Gee, Natalie (BOS)

To: BOS Legislation, (BOS)

**Subject:** Please add to File No. 210073: Supporting Letter for Larry Yee

**Date:** Tuesday, January 26, 2021 2:17:22 PM

Attachments: Supporting Letter for Larry Yee-Board of Supervisors.pdf

Clerk Staff,

Please add this to File No. 210073.

Thank you, Natalie

Natalie Gee 朱凱勤, Chief of Staff Supervisor Shamann Walton, District 10 President, Board of Supervisors

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Pl, San Francisco | Room 282

**Direct:** 415.554.7672 | **Office:** 415.554.7670

I am working from home due to the **COVID-19 Stay Safer At Home order** and will be most responsive by email.

**From:** SFChinese Chamber <sfchinesechamber@gmail.com>

Date: Tuesday, January 26, 2021 at 2:12 PM

**To:** Chan, Connie (BOS) <connie.chan@sfgov.org>, Stefani, Catherine (BOS) <catherine.stefani@sfgov.org>, Peskin, Aaron (BOS) <aaron.peskin@sfgov.org>, Mar, Gordon (BOS) <gordon.mar@sfgov.org>, Preston, Dean (BOS) <dean.preston@sfgov.org>, Haney, Matt (BOS) <matt.haney@sfgov.org>, myroa.melgar@sfgov.org <myroa.melgar@sfgov.org>, Mandelman, Rafael (BOS) <rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org>, Ronen, Hillary <hillary.ronen@sfgov.org>, Walton, Shamann (BOS) <shamann.walton@sfgov.org>, Safai,

<a href="https://www.englib.gov.org">https://www.englib.gov.org</a>, Safai Ahsha (BOS) <a href="mailto:shamann.waiton@sfgov.org">https://www.englib.gov.org</a>, Safai Ahsha (BOS) <a href="mailto:shamann.waiton@sfgov.org">https://www.englib.gov.org</a>, Safai (BOS) <a href="mailto:shamann.waiton@sfgov.org">https://www.englib.gov.org</a>, Safai (BOS) <a href="mailto:shamann.waiton@sfgov.org">https://www.englib.gov.org</a>, Safai (BOS) <a href="mailto:shamann.waiton@sfgov.org">https://www.englib.gov.org</a>)

**Cc:** ChanStaff (BOS) <chanstaff@sfgov.org>, Bennett, Samuel (BOS)

<samuel.bennett@sfgov.org>, Sunny Angulo <sunny.angulo@gmail.com>, Quan, Daisy (BOS)
<daisy.quan@sfgov.org>, Yu, Avery (BOS) <avery.yu@sfgov.org>, Zou, Han (BOS)
<han.zou@sfgov.org>, Bintliff, Jacob (BOS) <jacob.bintliff@sfgov.org>, Li-D9, Jennifer (BOS)
<jennifer.li-d9@sfgov.org>, Gee, Natalie (BOS) <natalie.gee@sfgov.org>, Ho, Timothy (ADM)

<tim.ho@sfgov.org>, Eddie Au <eddieau@sbcglobal.net>

**Subject:** Supporting Letter for Larry Yee

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear San Francisco Board of Supervisors,

On behalf of the Chinese Chamber of Commerce, attached please find a letter that I would like to support Mayor London Breed's nomination of Larry Yee to the San Francisco Police Commission.

Thank you for your consideration.

Yours sincerely,

Eddie Au

President of the Chinese Chamber of Commerce